
Have your say!
The City is inviting your comments on a Development Application at 37-43 Stirling 
Highway, Nedlands.  Details are available at: yourvoice.nedlands.wa.gov.au 

An information session will be held at the City’s Council Chambers, 71 Stirling 
Highway on Wednesday 8 June 2022 from 4pm to 6pm.  Bookings essential.  

Submissions close 5pm Friday 17 June 2022.

JUNE 2022

From the Wheatbelt  
to the wilds of Africa
3 – 24 June

Stephanie Boyle is an award-winning artist 
who has travelled extensively around the 
world.

In her solo exhibition Time Will Tell Stephanie 
brings together an eclectic range of 
watercolour and acrylic paintings depicting 
landscapes, wildlife and striking abstracts.

Come and see for yourself at Tresillian Arts 
Centre, Nedlands 3 - 24 June, 9am to 4pm 
Mon – Fri. More information, call 9389 1977.

Council and Committee Meetings - 
June 2022
The following meetings will be held in the Council Chamber, 71 Stirling  
Highway, Nedlands and will be accessible in person or via livestreaming at:  
www.nedlands.wa.glov.au/livestreaming-council-committee-meetings   
Members of the public can also participate via question and submission forms 
available on the City’s website. Please see the website for agenda details and any 
COVID-19 restrictions that may apply at the time of the meeting.
Council Meeting Agenda Forum – 6pm, Tuesday, 14 June 2022
Special Council Meeting – 6pm, Thursday,16 June 2022
Ordinary Council Meeting – 6pm, Tuesday, 28 June 2022

Diary note for rose lovers
The City’s Parks Services’ annual pruning of the 
Memorial Garden roses will commence 11 July 
2022 with demonstrations by members of the Rose 
Society organised for Wednesday, 6 July between 
10am and 12pm. 

Make a diary note for this popular event.  
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Greetings

As we are rugging up for a brisk winter, I have been privileged to recently 
attend a round table lunch at UWA, where the guest speaker, Ukraine 
Ambassador to Australia, The Hon. Vasyl Myroshnychenko thanked WA for 
our support for the Ukraine. The Ambassador spoke of the courage of his 
countrymen and women and his willingness to assist in the rebuilding of 
the Ukraine as soon as possible. 

As the Mayor of the City of Nedlands, I have been personally touched by 
this situation and have met with Ukrainian citizens who have come to Perth. 
It has been an honour to be able to assist them and I send a big thankyou to 
all who have helped me to help them, particularly Loreto Nedlands Primary 
School and Regis Aged Care, Nedlands. 

On another front, last week I joined Cr Smyth at a Sundowner for local 
small business owners. The City is pleased to host these gatherings twice a 
year and we welcome new guests. Also this month, a citizenship ceremony 
was held to welcome over forty new Australians. Thank you to Deputy Mayor 
Leo McManus and Cr Wetherall who represented the City at this event.

The Federal Election this year delivered some significant changes to 
the seat of Curtin. Independent candidate Kate Chaney is our new local 
member, and on behalf of the City I congratulate Ms Chaney and welcome 
her to the electorate. I would also like to thank Ms Celia Hammond for her 
support and hard work. 

Finally, may I leave you with some food for thought. This week, I attended, 
as a panel member, the United Nations Association of Australia (WA 
Division) Forum; Never waste a crisis: Rebirth of the sustainable 
development agenda. War in the Ukraine has brought the issue of world 
peace to the top of everyone’s list, along with planetary health and 
intergenerational equity.  We cannot afford to be complacent in striving to 
uphold these key worldwide commitments.

Kindest regards

Her Worship, Fiona Argyle 
Mayor, City of Nedlands

‘Fungi Foray’ 19 June 2022  
10am to 12pm
The Friends of Shenton Bushland invite you to learn about fungi – what it is and  
how it lives! Find the answers to the secret underground life of fungi. 

Meet at the car park on the north side of Grace Vaughn House, 227 Stubbs 
Terrace, Shenton Park  

This exciting event will go ahead rain, hail or shine. Dress for the weather and bring  
a camera.  Brunch provided 11.30am.  Please call Dani on 0420 334 601 to register.

Register now for  
a free street tree
With the winter planting season now 
underway, the City is looking to plant 
new trees on verges and nature strips.   
If you would like a new street tree,  
free of charge, please call the City  
on 9273 3500.

June 2022 – Works Program 
•  Alfred and Rochdale Intersection 

Works requiring traffic management and road closures will commence at this 
location on 15 June until late July. Please avoid the area if possible or find an 
alternative route.  Update letters will be provided to effected residences.

•  Portland Street 

Road rehabilitation, drainage and gutter upgrades in Portland Street will require 
traffic management and short-term road closures from 15 June until late August.  
Further information will be provided by letter to effected residences.

Masons Gardens update
The Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development (DPIRD)  
has now completed the removal of the trees in Masons Gardens affected by  
the Polyphagous Shot-hole Borer. The safety fence is now being removed  
and replanting will take place as soon as possible.


